OFFICIAL COORDINATION REQUEST 

FOR 

NON-ROUTINE OPERATIONS AND MAINTENANCE

COORDINATION DATE-  22 February 2010
PROJECT-  McNary Lock and Dam
RESPONSE DATE: 

 Wednesday close of business – 24 February.
Description of the problems:   
McNary’s Oregon adult fish ladder is now estimated to be watered-up on or before March 4, 2010.  Work and activity in the adult fish ladder during the winter maintenance period this year increased outage time due to modifications of the ladder for lamprey passage.  
Type of outage required:    
Up to a four day delay of water up date.  However the ladder could be placed in orifice flow sooner.  
Impact on facility operation:    
The WA shore ladder is currently in full operation.  However, the OR shore ladder will be delayed for up to 4 days. This period of time is needed to finalize inspections, remove the equipment, temporary pumps etc. from the ladder.  Then the project may start the process of the removal of bulkheads to water up the ladder.
Length of time for repairs: (extended outage)   Up to 4 days
Expected impacts on fish passage:   Wa ladder will be in full operation.  Summary of adult steelhead passage at McNary dam for this period of time during the years 2003 to 2007  is as follows:
 

2003     2004    2005    2006    2007 

March 1 
284       164      12        9         0
March 2 
257        175       31       8        14

March 3 
271         101      31       11       16

March 4 
271         133      31        21      20
Comments from agencies

Final results
Please email or call with questions or concerns.
Thank you, 

Greg Moody  
509-527-7124 
